



### IWLA Wildlife Achievement

Chapter

P.O. Box 118, Damascus, MD 20872 301-253-2384

### **WOODWARD EASY 1-2-3 WINNER**

# SPORTSMAN TEAM CHALLENGE DEMO

A special demonstration of the STC was given at our rifle range on June 24. Rick Fiore, Gary Montgomery and Greg Talamini set up the targets for the rifle portion of the event at the end of the Chapter's Military Rifle Shoot. In preparation of the two minute timed event, the trio loaded two ten round capacity clips for each of themselves. At the signal, the three man team locked, loaded and commenced firing from the standing unsupported position. The scoped .22 rifles (see Sportsman Demo page 6 col 2)

# RAHN, FRIED NEXT OVERALL IN WAC JUNE SHOTGUN FETE

### 1-2-3 Lewis Stats

### 22 WIN PRIZES IN 1-2-3 SHOT

Only one straight was shot in the 128 rounds registered in the June 1-2-3 Shotgun Tournament. Overall Winner Bob Woodward got them all in his first round of skeet, getting off to a fast start on his way to winning the whole shooting match. There were a number of 24s - two each, in fact, by Woodard, by the always competitive Shotgun Programs VP, Chuck Crooks, and by the 1-2-3 Director, John Dyer.

(See Stats page 6 col 3)



**THE WINNER:** 1-2-3 Champ Bob Woodward got them all on this round of skeet on the way to High Overall. His aggressive, no-frills shooting style - evdent herealso won him firsts in skeet. 5-stand.

Snapshooting Bob Woodward, almost unchallenged, won the first WAC 1-2-3 nine-day shotgun tournament, breaking 140 of a possible 150 in the three-event competition that ended June 21. He finished 11 targets ahead of his nearest challenger, Bill Rahn, the Chapter's long-time shotgun sports mentor, who shot a 129. Veteran shooter Rick Fried was third overall with 125.

Twenty seven members and guests shot in the 1-2-3 competition. Twenty two of the competitors won Lewis Class prizes in skeet, trap, or 5-Stand (see article on details).

Woodward won a large Bob Allen Shooter's Carry Bag. For his second place finish, Bill Rahn was awarded a delux mesh Game Winner Sporting Vest. For third, Rick Fried won an Action Products Gun Care Caddy complete with built-in vice. In addition, the top three 1-2-3 winers received RealTree long-sleeve shooting shirts.

Added to the top prizes, Woodward won two cases of shells in the Lewis Class payoffs, finishing first in both Skeet and 5-Stand. Rahn won six boxes of shells for finishing in the money in Lewis classes in Skeet and 5-Stand. Fried won eight boxes of shells for his Lewis finishes.

(The complete 1-2-3 payoff is listed elsewhere in this issue and posted in the Range House. Wiinners must see Tournament Director John Dyer, or shotgun chairmen Bill Rahn or Chuck Crooks to collect).

### "Marilyn" Was Hot

Woodward won with his much admired new Remington 11-87, called "Marilyn Monroe" by some for its ashe blond good looks, accented by a curvy figure.

(See Woodward page 5).

ditors Note: Membership response to the proposed Constitution changes has been mixed. The Board has received varying, yet definite, views regarding these proposed changes. In response to membership comments, the Board has modified the proposed Constitution and By-Law changes. Please review these changes, provide your written comments, and plan to attend the August membership meeting to vote on these proposed changes.

It was not the Board's intent to be punitive - we're trying desperately to encourage our member's participation in all events, as well as sharing the work load required to continue to provide excellent facilities and activities for the good of the membership. At least we know you are reading the NewsLetter. Thank you for your comments.

Contact the Editor, Howard Weeks, in writing at 4305 Sundown Road, Laytonsville, MD 20882 or Email at hweeks@cpcug.org or facx your comments to 301-774-1204. Please forward only information for inclusion in the NewsLetter. Comments regarding Chapter activities should be sent to the Chapter President, Board of Directors, or appropriate Committee Chairman at our address in Damascus, MD.

The Nomination Committee of Chuck Crooks (Chairman), Bill Carbone, Bob Mabie and Mac McCollum presents the following slate of Officers and Directors for 1966. Nominations from the floor can be made at the July membership meeting and elections will be held at the August Membership meeting.

President: Ari Sapir Lee Slavin Chaplain 1st Vice President Georgia Townsend Bill Carbone Sgt. At Arms 2nd Vice President Chuck Crooks Bob Mabie Parliamentarian 3rd Vice President Ed Bennett Past President Mac McCollum Membership Secretary Joe Gick

Corresponding Secretary Howard Weeks

Recording Secretary Rick Sommer Dave Anderson (97) John

**Recording Secretary** Rick Sommer Dave Anderson (97) John Dyer (97) **Treasurer** Bill Rahn (97) Archie Cheng (97)

### **NEW MEMBERS**

Bruce S. Allen	7432 Kilcreggan Tr	Gaithersburg, MD 20879	301-869-8372	Sponsor: Michael Heffernan
Ken Bell	500 Quaint Acres Dr	Silver Spring, MD 20904	301-672-3299	Sponsor: Michael Heffernan
Howard Bowen	11435 Columbia Pike	Silver Spring, MD 20904	301-5933562	Sponsor: BOD
Michael Bowen	7703 Ivy Oak Dr	Gaithersburg, MD 20877	301-928-1726	Sponsor: BOD
Kenneth Clore	261 Brinklow Rd	Brinklow MD 20862	301-774-4371	Sponsor: Bill Schneider
John T. Kwon	23643 Ambassador Dr	Germantown, MD 20874	301-540-1972	Sponsor: Bill Schneider
Martin R. Shaver	20303 Gentle Way	Gaithersburg, MD 20879	301-926-0465	Sponsor: Bill Schneider
Robert Vendemmia	3111 Pheasant Run	Ijamsville, MD 21754	301-831-3264	Sponsor: James Schinner
Kelly B. Washington	2236 Wimbledon Cr	Silver Spring, MD 30906	301-438-3055	Sponsor: Walter Frear

The Waltonian Pledge "To Strive for the purity of water, the clarity of air, and the wise stewardship of the land and its resources; to know the beauty and understanding of nature, and the value of wildlife, woodlands, and open space; to the preservation of this heritage and to man's sharing in it." "I pledge myself as a member of the Izaak Walton League of America".

To Each His Own

Look Back, Look Ahead

With the glamorous "Marilyn" well in hand, he made a good case for light loads, nning both the skeet (72x75) and 5-stand (46x50) games on his way to the top. His handloaded 12-guage Federal shells were packed lightly with 18.5 grains of Red Dot under #9 hard shot in all three events. He finished fifth in trap (22x25) behind winner Steve Kane's sparkling 24x25 but that was enough to add up to first prize overall for Bob and "Marilyn".

### On Time, On Target

Throughout the nine June days designated for the 1-2-3 shoot - the first three Wednesdays and weekends - the weather held clear although often hot. The contestants shot a total of 128 rounds without a washout, or heat stroke. Main reason: The Range Officer/Referees on duty moved the competition without a hitch, scoring the competitors promptly and accurately under the watchful eye of Chief Judge John Corbin. In addition to establishing the rules for the competition, Corbin on his own initiative, took over running the more complicated 5-stand game during many of the shooting purs.

Specially responsive was Marc Grimes, who scored 27 rounds, most of them when tournament director John Dyer showed up with five members of his family to shoot on the fiery afternoon of the tenth! Dyer scored 20 of the 1-2-3 rounds and Cornell Kittel, Ed Bennett and Bob Woodward led a dozen other Range Officers/Referees in counting and certifying contests' hits and misses and handling the extra 1-2-3 accounting chores at the Range House, ably abetted by shotgun business boss Chuck Crooks.

The Cherney brothers, members Fred and Berle, made special, highly professional contributions to the success of the 1-2-3 Tournament. In his Bethesda print shop, Fred helped John Dyer prepare and reproduce - at no cost to WAC - all the 1-2-3 literature...posters, score and accounting logs, information mailings, rules brochures, memos to the range officers, and the text and illustrations for the NEWSLETTER inserts, including this one. Berle Cherney, a fulltime professional photographer, covered the 1-2-3 action on the fields (see photos) snapping the contestants in and out of action. Archie Cheng shot the descriptive cover photo of Bob Woodward.

The shooting style and tempo of the top three 1-2-3 shooters varied greatly. Woodward's quick, low-gun attack (see photo), calling "pull" almost as soon as he toes the pad, amounts almost to hip-shooting, and relies on his remarkable reflexes to overcome any vagaries in target trajectories or weather conditions. Bill Rahn, in contrast, has adapted the precise close-footed stance, careful set-up and reflexive leading taught him at the Orvis shooting school he attended earlier this year. Rahn shot the skeet and 5stand part of the 1-2-3 course with his highgrade Winchester 101 12-guage skeet gun and the trap part with his Winchester 101 single-barreled trap gun. He supplemented his regular skeet handload (all Winchester components around 20.5 grains of WW 452 ), with factory WW Super Handicap loads, some with #7 1/2 and #8 shot for long shots and rabbits.

Left-handed Rick Fried varies his form by game to accommodate his portsided view of the targets. Generally, he favors the "pass through" method, swinging through the bird, firing just as he sees it over the sights. His strong 23x25 in trap, using a Benelli SP 80, made him runner-up in that competition. He shot his old Ruger Red Label for the other two events. Amazingly, Fried's 5-Stand round (38x50) was the first he ever shot on that field! And, until a couple of weeks before the 1-2-3 Tournament, he hadn't shot skeet actively since 1987...but he broke a respectable 64 of 75!

### The Machinery Genie Smiled

All the traps purred and performed throughout the tournament. That's because they were sweet-talked and stroked for a couple of weeks before the 1-2-3 shooting started by Bill Rahn, Ed Bennett, John Corbin, Jim Malone and a swat team of WAC technical experts. Chapter resident Cecil Hensley policed the ranges and loaded the trap houses with fresh cartons of targets so that all was ready at the tournament start.

The new Super Star launchers installed recently in Skeet Field #3 withheld their prior electronic peculiarities and slung their birds fast and far throughout the official 1-2-3 shooting times. The rebuilt trap machine on Field #2 operated flawlessly. The six 5-stand machines, including the often reluctant rabbit, put 'em up when called out.

Director Dyer, and others involved in the shotgun program, were disappointed in the turnout of 27 contestants out of a club membership of well over 800, despite the advance publicity, flexible scheduling, good weather and inviting prizes. However, the receipts from entry fees, practice rounds and tournament-related ammunition sales put the event just into the black as was the goal.

A quick post-shoot verbal survey uncovered no common objections to the 1-2-3 format... rather, those sampled, and many others who volunteered comment, were consistently positive. Lee Slavin said "That was really fun! Do it again right away!"

A longer look will be taken in time, Dyer said, querying all active shooters. The next tournament will be under the direction of incoming shotgun leader, Ed Bennett.

## BOWHUNTING - Tree Stand Safety by John Walter.

Hunting from a tree stand is very popular and productive way to "bag your buck". It's also a good way to get seriously injured or worse. So while you're busy getting the rest of your gear ready, check your stand for safe conditions. Make sure all bolts. lock washers, nuts, chains, etc. are in good shape.

As a Maryland Hunter Safety Instructor, I receive a copy of the Hunting Accident Report each year. One fact that holds true each season - over 40 percent of these accidents are tree stand related. Out of 23 reported accidents this past year in Maryland, ten involved tree stands. One in Washington, County was fatal. Falling out of a tree is not funny, as any of these victims can attest to. Most of these incidents could have been prevented by some simple maintenance and the common sense to use a safety belt or harness.

Have a safe and successful hunting season and don't become a statistic. Check your stand to be sure it's in top shape and use your safety strap at all times.

I'd also like to thank the people who have contact me (or tried to) with information on excelsior bales. Dr. Charles Wiles, Past Chapter and National IWLA President contacted me. He has a supply of them that we can purchase at a good price. Thank you Dr. Wiles.

### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

July Membership meeting is Wednesday 7/26/95 at 8 pm. Jack Robertson of the National Shooting Sports Foundation, Wilton, Connecticut is scheduled to speak. We may also have a video of the upcoming Sportsman Challenge.

Board Meeting for August is Wednesday 8/2/95 at 7:30 pm. Range Cleanup for July is 7/30 at 10 am. Many volunteers need to prepare Rifle and Pistol Ranges and road to get ready for the Sportsman Challenge shooting event. Bring brush cleaning materials, gloves, rakes, clippers, weedeaters, chainsaws and a cheerful spirit.

Constitution (additional modifications proposed) page 2.

NRA Class Personal Protection Class scheduled for 9/30 has been rescheduled to August 12 & 13.

Next Turkey Shoot will be August 5.

Next State Conservation meeting will be in September 1995. The next State Convention will be at St Michaels in June 1996.

Officers Installation Dinner will be Friday, September 22. Change your calendars and plan to attend this dinner meeting.

Sportsman Team Challenge will be held at our Chapter on September 30 and October 1 (team setup and practice will be September 29). This is a major shooting event - don't miss it. (See story under Other Items of Interest).

### OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST

Wednesday Skeet & Trap is now open from 5:15 to dark. Archery Chairman, John Walter, has started clearing areas for trails and target locators. He'll need help fairly soon.

Field Day-Radio Demonstrations held June 24-25 was highly successful. The weather created havoc on this event. The picnic area roof leaked and participants covered themselves with tarps to keep dry. In spite of the problems, they wan to return next year.

Members News Column is being planned to provide information about member's activities (both on and off the ranges). If you have information about yourself or other members, call the NewsLetter Editor, Howard Weeks, to provide information.

Moving or have moved. Please provide details of new address or address changes to Joe Gick, Membership Chairman in writing at the Chapter address. Joe works long and hard to provide accurate membership lists so you can get the NewsLetter. NewsLetters are mailed third class, bulk mail and will not be forwarded.

### **ACCOMPLISHMENTS - THANK YOUS**

**Donation** - New Ike, John Kwon, donated/loaned a Dell 486 computer for use at the Chapter and made a cash donation. It will be put to good use. Many thanks.

Range Cleanup for June was Sunday, 25th. Thanks to Bill Kelly, Daniel Curtin, Archie McAllister, Jim Schinner, Gerry Stanley and Con Heine who cleaned the ranges and replaced all target backers.

Christmas Tree Detail - Thanks to Merle Keesler (Field Boss), Dave Anderson (asst. Field boss), Bob Mabie (cook), Al Pressman, Rick Fera, Dave Wright, John Kwon, Georgia Townsend, Con Heine, Donna and Merle Needham, Ray Logan, Joe Gilpin, Rick Sommer, Joe Gick and Bill Kelly for helping trim and prepare our new trees on July 1. We're only 1/3 finished - more to come.

Shed Construction. On very short notice, we contacted five members who possessed proven carpentry skills for construction of our new 14' x 10' shed to be used for storage. The "Delta Force" of Bill Stokesbury, Larry Lunch, Joe Gilpin, Gerry Stanley and Tim Trout responded and worked from 5:30 pm till dark on Thursday June 29. When it was dark, all four walls were up. The roof was completed on Saturday, July 1 by Bill Stokes, Larry Lunch and Joe Gilpin. These guys supplied their own tools and nails and did an outstanding job. Watchers and loafers were Bob Mabie and Dave Anderson. Many thanks.

# CONSERVATION COMMITTEE REPORTS

- Outdoor Ethics Committee and Conservation
   Committee will combine forces to plan for National
   Hunting and Fishing Day in September. The August
   and September meetings will be on the first Tuesday
   of the month at our Chapter at 7:45 pm.
- National IWLA Convention anyone wishing to attend this event in Grand Rapids, MI in July, please come to the June membership meeting for orientation.
- Call Rick Sommer (301-253-6380) for details on these events.

### PROPOSED CONSTITUTION CHANGES

The Committee on Constitution and By-Laws met June 7, 1995 to readdress the non-participation of our general membership in facilitating work details and fund raisers necessary in the overall good and well being of our Chapter. The Committee recommends the following changes in our Constitution. These proposed changes will be listed in the July/August issue of the NewsLetter and will be voted on by the general membership at the Chapter's General Membership Meeting on August 23, 1995. Please note that these changes are different from the changes mentioned in the June/July NewsLetter. (Note: New wording is presented in italics and highlighted).

#### 1. Article III Section 2

Old Reading: Every application for membership shall be endorsed by at lease one member of the Chapter and shall be accompanied by the required initiation fee and current dues, and the proposed applicant must be present personally at one function of this organization prior to being voted upon.

Change: Every application for membership shall be endorsed by at lease one member *in good standing* of the Chapter and shall be accompanied by the required initiation fee and current dues, and the proposed applicant must be present personally at one *Board of Directors Meeting* of this organization prior to being voted upon.

#### 2. Article III Section 5

Old Reading: Each member who has been elected to membership in the Chapter, shall undergo one (1) years probation as a member, this probation period to terminate one (1) year from the date he/she was elected to membership. During this probationary period the member may be expelled by a two-thirds vote of the Board of Directors present at a regularly scheduled meeting. All dues and initiation fees will be returned upon his/her expulsion under this section.

Change: Each member who has been elected to Membership in the Chapter, shall undergo one (1) years probation as a Member, this probation period to terminate one (1) year from the date which he/she is elected to membership. During this probationary period all new members will be required to work on a minimum of two (2) Chapter events. Events can be fund raisers or committee functions requiring a work detail as sponsored by the Board f Directors. New Members failing to meet this requirement will be ineligible for membership renewal for one (1) year, after which they can reapply as a new member. During this probationary period the member may be expelled by a two-thirds vote of the Board of Directors present at a regularly scheduled meeting. All unused dues will be returned upon his/her expulsion under this section.

#### 3. Article IV - Board of Directors

Old Reading: The government of the Chapter, the direction and supervision of its work, and the management of its financial and business affairs shall be vested in the Board of Directors, constituting of the officers of the Chapter and seven other members, to be elected at the annual meeting, for a term of one year.

Change: The government of the Chapter, the direction and supervision of its work, and the management of its financial and business affairs shall be vested in the Board of Directors, constituting of the officers of the Chapter and seven other members, to be elected at the annual meeting.

(Note: Article IV is being changed because the wording of the Constitution conflicts with the By-Laws which state that the Board of Directors is elected for a period of two years, not one year, as stated in the Constitution. The only change from the original is elimination of the last six (6) words).

## MARYLAND DIVISION CONVENTION

Our Wildlife Achievement Club Chapter hosted the Maryland State Division Meeting Saturday June 17 at the National IWLA Center. Following the meeting, the Awards Banquet was held at our Chapter house. Nine Chapters were represented at the banquet. National IWLA was represented by Executive Director, Paul Hansen and his wife. The Regional Governor for Region VI (includes Maryland) is Bill Schaffer of the York PA Chapter. He and his wife were also on hand.

At the conclusion of the banquet, Bill installed the new Maryland Division Officers for 1995. President is Rock Sommer (Wildlife Achievement Chapter), Vice President is Bob Huddleston (Hartford County Chapter). Treasurer is Leila Wiles (Wildlife Achievement and Frederick Chapters). Regional Vice President is Bob Chapman (Bethesda-Chevy Chase). Warren Fisher (Rockville Chapter) agreed to serve another term as Executive Secretary and Charlie Locker (B-CC) agreed to the appointment as Recording Secretary. Bob Huddleston will chair the Legislative Committee; Charlie Wiles, the Finance Committee; Bryon Mezick, the Natural Resources Committee.

The Wildlife Achievement Chapter was represented by Bill Kelly, Ari Sapir, Mac McCollum and Rick Sommer The Convention Committee thanks Ari, Mac, Paul Jackson, Joe Carinci and Bill Carbone for their help. The banquet was an excellent meal prepared by Mrs. Esther Cook and her grandson, Harvey Richardson.

The Division will be well represented at the National IWLA Convention in July. Maryland's sixteen Chapters have over 3,000 members making the Division the League's Fourth largest. Maryland looks forward to the next 2 years. All Chapter members are invited to participate in State activities. Call Rick Sommer (301-253-6380) for more information or volunteer through Executive Secretary, Warren Fisher at 301-926-8713.

### MILITARY RIFLE SHOOT

Both young and old shooters braved the rain on June 24 and enjoyed firing at paper bulls eye targets and fragile targets. Several rapid fire events were held firing at clay pigeons and balloons at both 50 and 100 yards. A new club record was set by the team of Robert Fendler, Bryan Haddix, Karl Krchma, and Jim Schinner, Jr. only to be broken by the team of Lance Smith, Bryan Haddix, and Robert Fendler. They cleared the target board of 12 clay pigeons in 16 seconds!

Rifles used during the day were: MI Garand, MI Tanker Garand, Mauser M98, Enfield #4, Mkl, 1917 Enfield, M1A, FN49, AR15, M1910 Ross, M1911 Swiss, M1886 Mannlicher, SKS, Springfield 45-70, MI Carbine, and Polish M44.

A bonus for the day was the opportunity to fire at the .22 rifle targets that will be used in the forthcoming "Sportsman Team Challenge".

### **SPORTSMAN DEMO** (from page 1)

knocked down the targets at 45, 60, 75 and 90 yards. With 80 targets to knock down and 60 total pounds in the magazines, quick reloading necessary to beat the clock. demonstration was a real crowd pleaser. On top of that, everyone was invited to take a turn at firing the Several shooters stepped course. forward and thoroughly enjoyed the experience. At the conclusion of this good days shooting, a member said that the STC is going to be great to participate in or watch - and we all agreed. Hope to see you all there at the Sportsman Team Challenge on September 30 and October 1.

### **STATS** (From page 1)

The Lewis System of prize distribution worked remarkably well in this tournament, it's first try at WAC with wide spectrum of shooter skills. In the final Lewis payout, 22 of the 27 entrants shared 34 Lewis awards, ranging from a full case of shells for outright class winners to boxes and parts of boxes of shells for those lower down and ties.

Four Lewis classes of seven shooters each were set to cover the 27 who shot skeet. The Skeet Lewis winners were: Woodward, Crooks, Dyer, Berle Cherney, Cheng, Fried, Tom Ouellette, Rahn, Kane, John Dyer III, Grimes, Merollini, Wright, Slavin, Hancock, Lohm and Wood.

Three Lewis classes of seven were set for the 20 Trap contestants. Lewis winners in Trap were: Kane, Fried, Humphries, Myers, Buckinham, Hancock, John Dyer III, McArdle and Tom Ouellette.

Only two Lewis cuts could be made for the 14 who competed in 5-Stand. Winners here were: Woodward, Rahn, Fried, Sterling, Merollini, Dyer (pere), Tom Ouellette and Humphries.

Lewis winners must see John Dyer, Bill Rahn or Chuck Crooks to collect their awards. At this writing many are uncollected. Bill Rahn cautioned, "Lewis winners better pick up their shells right away!! The selection in the Range House is getting thinner every day and it's getting harder and harder to stock everything we'd like to have."

In a late breaking decision, the tournament and club officials have decided to allow all 1-2-3 shooters who paid for, but did not complete their tournament rounds, to shoot them out without further expense. To do this, unfinished 1-2-3 shooters must secure written authorization before shooting from Rahn, Dyer or Crooks, which can then be turned in to duty ragne officers as a credit when shot out.

### CHAPTER NEEDS

#### HELP HELP HELP

- Volunteers needed to unload Clay Birds on July 29 at 9:00 am for about two hours. A pickup truck would be helpful. Call Bill Rahn at 301-774-6234 to volunteer.
- Donations of plywood sheets are needed for target backers - they can be used, old or damaged (Please no particle board). We're glad to have them in any size, particularly 2x4 or 2x2. Drop them off at the recycle shed. We need your donations now because members have been using the range at higher levels than they have for a long time. Thank you for your continued support.
- Aluminum Cans for recycling leave at recycle shed.

# SPORTSMAN'S TEAM CHALLENGE INVITATION

A regional, two-day shooting competition, normally sponsored by Chevy Trucks, will be held this year at the IWLA Wildlife Achievement Chapter. This event, scheduled for **September 30 and October 1**, will include .22 and CF pistol, precision rifle (.22), and several shotgun stages. There are three-person team events with cash prizes (\$600 first prize). Look for more details in future NewsLetters.

### RANGE OFFICERS - August 1995 Skeet, Trap and 5 Stand) phone 301-253-4779

Sat	8/5	Bob Woodward, Kevin O'Neill, Bob Sadler
Sun	8/6	Bill Wright, John Corbin, Ed Bennett
Sat	8/13	Fred Cherney, Berle Cherney, Lee Slavin, John Dyer
Sun	8/13	Donna Needham, Merrill Needham, Bob Cooley
Sat	8/19	Tim Ouellette, Tom Ouellette, Wayne Sterling
Sun	8/20	Dave Gold, Peter Currall, Alan Newcomer, Marc Grimes
Sat	8/26	Cornell Kittell, Weldon Humphries, Nancy Humphries
Sun	8/27	Jim Malone, Mike Merollini, Mac McCollum

gauge Semi-automatic raffle winner will be drawn at July Membership meeting. Tickets are still available at the range house, meetings and from selected members (Bill Rahn, Chuck Crooks, Ed Bennett, etc.). Tickets prices are \$1 each and three for \$2.

**Skeet & Trap Drawing Winner** for June was Paul Hancock. Pick up prize at Range House or at Membership meetings.